

See public meetings schedule on this pages and check online for agendas, meeting notes and announcements City of Lafayette: www.lovelafayette.org Phone: (925) 284-1968 **Chamber of Commerce:** www.lafayettechamber.org

DanaGreenTeam



47 Orinda View Road, Orinda 6790± Sq. Ft. | .57 ± Acre Lot Offered at \$5,995,000 | 470rindaViewRoad.com

COMPASS

Lamorinda's #1 Real Estate Team Since 2010



218 Contessa Court, Lafayette 3136± Sq. Ft. | .33 ± Acre Lot Offered at \$2,795,000 | 218ContessaCourt.com

DanaGreenTeam.com | 925.339.1918 | DRE 01482454

Universal lunch & brunch program reaches Lafayette elementary schools

By Sharon K. Sobotta

As a working mom of a 9year-old who attends Lafayette Elementary School, a 12-year-old who attends Stanley Middle School and a 16-year-old who attends Acalanes High, Lorena Perez is always on the go. Perez begins each day by prepping lunches for her kids before the daily hustle of getting them to their three separate schools and getting herself to her case management job in Berkeley on time. By fall 2022, parents like Perez can breathe a little easier as the Lafayette School District prepares to roll out universal meals to all children in Au-

Although the Biden administration had extended the universal free lunch program through the 2021-22 academic year, elementary schools in the Lafayette district had been left out due to the lack of infrastructure. However, with the rollout of California's universal school

meals program for the 2022-23 academic year, the Lafayette school district is gearing up to participate. Beginning in fall, all 3,200 children in the district will be offered a late morning snack and lunch. The food will be prepped at Burton Valley and Lafayette elementary schools and will be transported to the other elementary schools, following a code of safety regulations. Burton Valley already has a fully functioning kitchen and will begin piloting the program this April. Lafayette Elementary School will undergo kitchen renovations this summer so that it's ready to go by August.

LafSD Superintendent Richard Whitmore says this is an important statewide program that may be more relevant here than people think. "It's great to see the state taking steps to make it (the universal meal program) happen."

Parents like Perez couldn't be more thankful. "This is something to celebrate," Perez says. "Now I

don't have to spend chaotic mornings packing three separate lunches." Perez says she won't miss Choice Lunch, the current vendor. "When they adjusted their prices (to the ala carte model), it was costing me nearly \$10 per kid. That adds up to \$150 a week or \$600 a month. We couldn't afford it anymore."

As a single mom of three Happy Valley students and one Stanley middle schooler, Anna Connolly says the lunch program will save her time and money. "I'll be able to be more present with my kids and less stressed in the mornings," Connolly says. "And it will be a big financial

Faten Refaat is the mother of two LES students, who will soon have access to the universal meal program, and one Campolindo High School student, who already has access. Rafaat says she's a little bit underwhelmed with the food being served to her high school daughter and she's hoping for less processed food and more

fresh food.

"I don't care about the quantity, but I care about the quality," Refaat says. "If it is junk food or food that is highly processed with things like corn syrup and sugar, I'd prefer them not to have it."

Refaat, whose family is Muslim and doesn't eat pork, says she's hoping that the school district will provide options that accommodate dietary restrictions and preferences. "I really hope they offer fresh foods with options for all kids," Refaat says. "(If this is the case) my kids will be happy to enjoy meals with their friends at school."

While the vendors for fall haven't yet been finalized, Whitmore says he believes healthy options will be provided.

"There's detailed federal requirements for anyone participating in the national nutrition program. Meals need to be balanced. There needs to be fruits and veggies included, Whitmore says. "We've moved far beyond the days when former President

Ronald Reagan considered ketchup a vegetable." Whitmore says he has faith that the vendors will be mindful of dietary restrictions and preferences. "Vendors work really hard to listen to family and student voices about restrictions and needs, so I expect there to be good sensitivity to that."

Ann Kim, principle of Lafayette Elementary School, couldn't be more excited about the rollout of the brunch and lunch program. Kim says in addition to feeding children, the meal program has the capacity to enhance education and serve as an equalizer. "Children who have full stomachs are more engaged and able to focus on their school work and this also carries over to their social emotional well-being," Kim says. "Our district, along with each of our schools, has a focus on equity for our students. A program such as this ensures that all students have equal access to one of the most basic of human needs:

Two recipients, Thomas and Fraser, awarded Lafayette Citizen of the Year



Bill Fraser

Photo Sara Regan

By Lou Fancher



Janet Thomas

The 2021 Lafayette Citizen of the Year announced in mid-

February has been awarded to not one, but two exceptional residents: longtime science teacher and crusader for environmental sustainability Janet Thomas, and Bill Fraser, whose astute guidance and deep humanity as an athletic coach and Scouts leader has influenced generations of young

people in the community. "I had a trifecta of Janets on the day I was phoned," says Fraser. "I found out about the award in a phone call from Janet Cronk, a previous Citizen of the Year winner. I was on

my way to Acalanes High School for the girls lacrosse team photos. I was floored. I never would have given thought to being honored like that. It's humbling. I thought she was calling me to refer someone to be a client because I work at Morgan Stanley. I'm also married to a Janet and another Janet was awarded along with me. It's a trifecta."

Janet Thomas, responding in an email writes, "Every two or three years my four siblings and our partners try to spend a week together. I was with

them in a big house near the ocean when I opened my gmail account. There were to two messages. One was from vice mayor and friend Carl Anduri, and one was from (Lafayette Chamber of Commerce Executive Director) Jay Lifson, entitled with the subject heading 'Greetings from Jay at the Chamber. You will want to open this NOW.' Both were nice notes of congratulations and it was special that I was with my siblings to share the news."

... continued on Page A3



THE KURT PIPER GROUP PRESENTS

Wilder Masterpiece



Just Listed | 8 Rabble Road, Orinda 5 Bed | 5.5 Bath | 4,601 Sq. Ft. | 0.56 Acre Lot Offered at \$3,895,000



Kurt Piper

Realtor® | Broker Associate 925 818 8000 Kurt@KurtPiperGroup.com KurtPiperGroup.com DRE 01130308





COMPASS

BATTERSBY.



Helping Sellers & Buyers

"Ashley continuously went above and beyond in her representation of us. She made the entire process seamless, and executed everything expeditiously and with such precision. Ashley's dedication and excellence for each step allowed us to feel confident that we would have the best outcome in both transactions. She exceeded our expectations at every turn, and her energy is incredible. We appreciate all that she did to make what can be a stressful time, very straightforward and organized." - Seller & Buyer 2021

Ashley Battersby

Broker/Partner (925) 323-9955 DRE# 01407784 ashley@ashleybattersby.com @ashleybattersbyhome www.ashleybattersby.com



It's Village. Of Course.